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HITTING THIEVES HARD

RET have continued to target plant and vehicle thieves  During the visits multiple lomies are searched for
across the county. machinery or vehicles leaving the UK. Several items

were detained for further examination.
The team recovered £80,000 worth of stolen

construction equipment from a yard in Brentwood.

During March five stolen vehicles were recovered
across Essex, including this dumper truck.

Meanwhile, two people were arrested following the
search of a property in Uttlesford. Working with the
National Construction & Agricultural Theft Team
(NCATT) 100 vehicle identification plates, designer
jewellery and a large amount of cash was found .

The team have continued to regularly visit Harwich Port.

Domestic abuse is all about control.

If you notice that someone seems to

be controlled in all areas of their life,

it could be a sign they are being abused.

Digital Do it online at:

101 essex.police.uk =

IN AN EMERGENCY
ALWAYS CALL 999
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RET IN THE MEDIA

The team have been busy raising rural issues  Sgt Felton has been working closely with the
in the media. National Farmers Union to highlight the teams

work.
PC’s Raven and Barber were interviewed twice

by the BBC and appeared on the local news He now writes a regular column for the NFU
and BBC and ITV news apps. members magazine ‘Countryside’. With a

circulation of 90,000 members, as well as
The issue of heritage crime was covered with  peing on sale in WH Smiths and supermarkets

fOCUS on illegal metal detect]ng and theft Of the column ]S reaching a very W]de audience.
artifacts and our work with Historic England to

tackle it. Topics covered so far have included how RET
Heritage crime in Essex is a tackles crime in Essex, livestock worrying and
fly tipping.

'big problem’', police say
“ On the rural beat in Essex

Sergeant Ben Felton explains how Essex Police approach rural crime

pek, we lead the

ndtackle rural
mmunity links

PC Jed Raven, Essex's heritage and wildlife crime officer, said night-hawking was a big problem in
Essex

Essex Police Rural
Engogement team

They were also interviewed about recent
incidents of catapulting of wildlife. PC Raven
is the national lead for Operation Lake Shot,
the police response to these attacks.

encampments in the 12
months to 31 August 2023
than there were during

2017/18.

tand common:
approach, speaking yoneinvolved and

Further media work is planned, including
making a series of films with the NFU about
rural matters.

Follow us on X (Twitter) @EPRural

Do it online at:
essex.police.uk W

Email— Rural.Engagement.Team@essex.pnn.police.uk

IN AN EMERGENCY
ALWAYS CALL 999
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SPARROW HAWK SHOT FISHING FOCUS
A sparrow hawk was discovered with a pellet PC Raven lead a joint operation with partners to
wound in Uttlesford. tackle illegal fishing.

The bird was taken to the South Essex Wildlife
Hospital but sadly died of its injuries.

Working with the Environment Agency and the
Angling Trust, joint patrols were carried out at

Hanningfield Reservoir inspecting rod licences.

RET have investigated several instances of birds
of prey being shot or poisoned in Essex over the
past few months.

If you have information regarding raptor
persecution please email the team at-

Rural.Engagement.Team®@essex.pnn.police.uk

DOG ENGAGEMENT

Engagement with dog owners to prevent theft
and encourage responsible ownership has
continued.

PC’s Baumber and Griffiths ran a dog
engagement event in Walton on the Naze.

Free microchip scans were offered and advice
leaflets were given out.

Of particular concern are dog attacks on
livestock. We have been working with the

National Sheep Association to raise awareness.

) Dot online at:

essex.police.uk W

Email — Rural.Engagement.Team@essex.pnn.police.uk | IN AN EMERGENCY
ALWAYS CALL 999




LOCAL ENGAGEMENT

RET presented to a variety of local groups and
partners in March.

We were pleased to have a stand at the
Rayleigh and Rochford Association for
Voluntary Service AGM and for the opportunity
to explain RET's role to the delegates.

We visited Doddinghurst Parish Council in
Brentwood and Gosfield in Colchester.

We also visited the Police, Fire and Crime
Commissioner's Conference in Boreham.

LOOKING AHEAD

Would you like RET to visit your rural event?

The team are booking summer engagement
events. We visit parish meetings, country
shows, village fetes and community groups.

We can give a 30 minute presentation on
RET’s role and some of the interesting work
we undertake.

The team have a wide range of crime
prevention leaflets available, as well as
freebies such as Essex Police pens, balloons
and badges for younger attendees.

The team are keen to visit rural primary
schools. We are able to give a talk about being
a police officer and run a safe and engaging
speeding check involving staff and pupils.

Please email Sgt Felton at -
74973@essex.police.uk

oigial 101 [N

You can report non-emergency crime by calling
101 or by using Digital 101, our quick and easy to
use online service that’s available at any time.
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Join Essex Police
6 ESSEX |#FITTHE

»‘-:—-.?-O-ECE BILL

If you, or anyone you know, is
interested in protecting and

serving Essex, you can follow
us on social media, or search
#FitTheBill




